
      

 

 

Dear Pastor and Church Family, 
 
 A Blessed day to all of you.  

 
I am so excited and ectatic to tell everyone what is happening here in our ministry that God has 

entrusted us. God has never fail to show His love towards His people here in the Philippines. I can’t 
express how thankful and blessed I am to all the prayers and support that you are sending here in the 
Philippines. I hope and pray that everyone is doing well. 

 
Our country just gone through a National Election and we now have new elected leaders. It was 

one of the most controversial election that we had in years but we thank the Lord that He gave us a 
peaceful election and transition. We pray that the new administration would not be a hindrance in our 
service for the Lord. 

 
It has been 2 and half years since the Country-Wide lockdowns and now everything and 

everyone are going back to its normal ways. Even though everything are getting back to new normal, we 
still have to follow the government’s restrictions like minimum health protocol. So this year, we decided 
to bring back our Annual Youth Camp. We choose the Theme “SUKO-LABAN” that means “Surrender-
Fight” that reflects to all the young people to surrender their life to the Will and Purpose of God. And to 
fight for God’s Calling no matter what the situation in their life. 
 

We choose as our theme verse “Psalm 23:6 Surely goodness and mercy shall follow me all the 
days of my life: and I will dwell in the house of the Lord for ever.” To always remind us that even when 
we are facing a Goliath in our life, God will bring out the David in you to defeat it. Don’t ever forget that 
God is on your side, just continue and serve Him! 
 

For 4 Days and 3 nights, we gathered 155 young people and held our camp in Dinalupihan, 
Bataan. Through the grace of God, it was a BIG SUCCESS! Not only they joined the camp and enjoyed all 
of the activities, games and services, but they also surrendered their life to God’s ministry. We now have 
13 new Bible School students (Freshman), product of the youth camp and will be future pastors. Include 
them in your prayers as they continue pursuing God’s calling. All Glory belongs to HIM! 
 

The New Mission that we established was in Alas-Asin Mariveles, Bataan. We are renting a very 
small apartment to gather the people and have a service every Friday and Sunday. In a very small place 
that we have, we are averaging about 30-50 attendance every sunday. We have established 6 strong 
Bible studies that we conduct every friday before our prayer meeting. We are so blessed to have faithful 
young people who help us do ministry works in CFBC alas-Asin. This is one of the few Missions that is 
being help by your monthly support to continue propagating the word of God and reach the people 
through the Gospel of Jesus Christ. 
 

At this time of the year, it is the start of the rainy season. We now experience heavy pouring of 
rain and Typhoons are starting to enter our Country. Please include us and our missions churches in your 
prayers.  

 
THANK YOU SO MUCH FOR YOUR SUPPORT! YOUR HELP TO US HAS OPENED MULTIPLE 

MISSIONS AND REACH PEOPLE WHO ARE I NNED OF THE GOSPEL. HOPING AND PRAYING TO HAVE 
MORE YEARS OF PARTNERSHIP IN REACHING FILIPINOS HERE IN THE PHILIPPINES. 
  
Thank you so much and God Bless you all. 
 
In Christ, 
Bro. Brilliant Ofrecio 
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